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Department of Housing and Urban Development

451 Seventh Street

SW., Room 10276

Washington, DC 20410-0001

RE: 
24 CFR Part 5, 92, 908

[Docket No. FR-4998-P-01]
RIN 2501-AD16

Refinement of Income and Rent Determination Requirements in Public and Assisted Housing Programs

Rules Docket Clerk:

The Greensboro Housing Authority (GHA) has reviewed the rule that proposes changes to public and assisted housing regulations, as published on June 19, 2007.  The following are GHA’s comments on the proposed regulation.  

· Disclosure of Social Security and Employer Identification Number: GHA supports the proposed change to 24 CFR 5.216 requiring all applicants to disclose his or her social security number. 

· Failure to disclose and verify Social Security and Employer Identification Number: GHA supports the proposed change to 24 CFR 5.218 to clarify that the penalty for failure to provide required documentation is denial or termination of individual assistance.  

· Mandated use of Upfront Income Verification (UIV) Techniques: The proposed change to 24 CFR 5.233 requiring the use of up-front income verification (UIV) to calculate rent for new applicants and participants is problematic.  While UIV has proved to be an effective tool for income verification, it has two shortcomings: 

(1) Income information on new applicants is not currently available;

(2) UIV has, on average, a six-month lag in the provision of income data.
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Both shortcomings will prevent PHAs from performing the proposed new income calculation using income data older than twelve (12) months.  GHA suggests that, in the absence of a “real time” employment and income verification method, UIV can be used to complement other income verification methods (i.e., W-1040, W-2, or paystubs).  Until UIV is revised to include data for new applicants and provides data without a six-month lag time, GHA opposes this change. 

· Definition of Annual Income: Since UIV data has a six-month lag, the proposed change to 24 CFR 5.609, which is intended to amend the current definition of annual income from anticipated “future income” to “actual income,” is not compatible with the method of collecting individuals’ actual income.  In order to justify the amendment of the definition of annual income, the income/employment data collection method should be compatible with an “actual time” method of income collection as stated above.

GHA appreciates the opportunity to submit comments on this proposed rule.

Sincerely, 
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Tina Akers Brown

TAB/ns
